	RECREATION COMMISSION

FRIENDS OF SCITUATE RECREATION, INC.
	600 Chief Justice Cushing Hwy.

Scituate, Massachusetts 02066

  TEL: (781) 545-8738

FAX: (781) 545-6990
	[image: image1.png]





       RECREATION COMMISSION 

MINUTES
Monday, April 13, 2015
6:00 p.m.

Scituate Recreation Office 

Attendance: Al Kazlousky, Chris Roberts, Rob McCary, Stephen Svensen, Maura Glancy, Jennifer Vitelli, Paul Sharry, Michael Connor.
I. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:  6:05 p.m.
II. Relocation of Recreation Department:  Mr. Svensen expressed his concern about the misinformation that has been floated around Scituate regarding the future of the home of the Recreation Department. Ms. Glancy and Ms. Vitelli assured the Commission they are working with the Town and School Dept.
III. Senior Softball User Fee Discussion and Vote:  Discussion:  There was a request via the field coordinator from the Council on Aging to waive the user fee for the seniors. The Recreation Commission feels the fee of $10 per adult is fair.  The season is from March to December (multiple days a week).  Ms. Vitelli reminded the Commission the other user groups have a honor system and if someone cannot afford the fee it can be waived by the organization.  
vote:  Mr. McCary made a motion to keep the senior softball user fee  the same at $10 per person.  Mr. Svensen seconded the motion.  All in favor:  UNANIMOUS
IV. Liaison Updates:
Vote:  Mr. Svensen made a motion to appoint Madde Vachon the liaison to the Waterways Commission.  Mr. Kazlousky seconded the motion.  All in favor:  UNANIMOUS
V. Discussion on CREATING AtTHLETIC  faclities COMMITTEE
Ms. Vitelli discussed resurrecting the field study committee.  In years past the Board of Selectmen had a committee made up of all the field users and they did inventory of the fields; looked at the needs of the community and made recommendations.  With the loss of  fields with the school building project; now would be the time to bring everyone together to work towards a common goal.  All  present liked the idea.

Ms. Vitelli mentioned she had discussed this with Mr. Smith and has offered to help lead the charge for the Recreation Commission. 
VI. VOte scholarships:  Mr. Svensend made a motion to fund the following amounts for the upcoming seasons’ scholarships:
Winter 2015  $1,500

Sailing and Spring $3,000

Summer $7,000
Mr. McCary seconded the  motion.  All in favor:  UNANIMOUS
VII. Adjournment:  6:50 p.m.
Catch the Scituate Spirit


